
ITEM 10 - RECEIVED AFTER DEADLINE 

From: Vanessa Sewell < >  
Sent: Monday, February 01, 2021 5:50 PM 
To: City Council (San Mateo) <CityCouncil@cityofsanmateo.org> 
Subject: Support outdoor dining spaces 
 
Hi Council members! 
 
Thanks for your continued support and energy during such a difficult year. 
 
I’d like to voice my support of outdoor dining and support extending the parklet program and street 
closures for the outdoor dining around downtown, 25th and other areas in town. 
 
Would love to see more outdoor dining and year round experiences in the future. Maybe there are 
portions of downtown that could have continued outdoor dining tables set up to bring your take out in a 
courtyard/ partial street closure or other setting.  
 
All my best, 
 
Vanessa 
 
Sent from my iPhone 
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